
Condobolin Public School
Newsletter

Welcome to Week 9! 

Greetings, everyone! 

At CPS, we place great significance on the act of reading and
celebrating books during Book week. Our aim is not merely to
squeeze it into our schedule, but rather to give it the recognition it
truly deserves. As a result, we have decided to reschedule the
Bookweek celebration from the final day of this term to Thursday,
Week 2, on 19th of October at 10 am. We extend a warm welcome to
parents and carers to join us for this event. The parade will take place
under the primary cola area. We enthusiastically encourage all our
students to dress up as their favorite book character and bring along
their cherished books. 
We regret to inform you that Mr. Cikos will be departing from CPS as
he has accepted a position at another school. His departure is
scheduled for the end of term 3. We extend our best wishes to him in
all his future endeavors. Mrs. Fyfe will continue on 3/4FC, she will now
be working four days a week, and Mrs. Small will also be contributing
to 3/4FC. 
In recent weeks, we have embarked on the task of enhancing the
beauty of our CPS grounds, which is indeed a substantial undertaking.
We cordially invite our families and friends to join us in a collaborative
effort during a working bee on Saturday, 7th of October from 10am to
1pm. Tasks will include tending to our gardens, raking leaves, general
tidying, lopping branches.... 
I wish you all a wonderful break and look forward to seeing you at the
working bee or in Term 4. 
 
 
Lorraine Farrugia 
Relieving Principal 

Relieving Principal's Message

Important Dates
15 Sept Western Athletics
18 Sept Sports House Captains
2024 Nominations close
21 Sept Sports Captains 2024        
Speeches
22 Sept Last Day of Term 3

TERM 4

9 Oct Students return
19 Oct Kinder Information                   
Session  
20 Oct K/1C Assembly
27 Oct 1/2H Assembly
3 Nov KB Assembly
10 Nov Remembrance Day
Commemoration 
17 Nov 2M Assembly
22 Nov Schools Spectacular
11 Dec Presentation Day
13 Dec Yr 6 Graduation

Term 3 
2023

Early Stage 1:
Hands and Feet to

Yourself
Stage 1: 

Show Self-Control
Stage 2: 

Helping Others by doing
Your Best
Stage 3: 

Think before You Act
KSP/K6S: 
Have a Go



FLOOD IMPACTED AREAS (FIA FUNDS)

Excursions,camps,incursions
Competitions fee (ICAS)
Uniforms ( Provider: The HALL Condobolin 
Year 6 year School Shirts
School Photos
In School theatre or Music performances
School organised book fairs and book club
Buy your own Chromebook ( own at the end of Year 6)

FIA Funds can be used for school Related expenses, where activities are centrally organised by
the school or for goods that are generally procured by the school on behalf of students.

The following activities are centrally organised by CPS:

Any further questions or enquirers please don't hesitate to contact the Condoboiln Public
School Office. 
Please note :Funds must be used by the end of the School 2023 calendar year: Tuesday 19th
December. Unused funds at this point will be returned to the Department.

VOLUNTARY SCHOOL CONTRIBUTIONS

Voluntary school contributions remain at $50.00 per student as per NSW
Government policy. These contributions are used to enhance educational

programs in the school including online learning programs. Statements
will be forwarded to Parents/Carers next week.

 The FIA Funds can not be used for voluntary contributions.
 Any queries please call the School Office.

Reminder



'Let Your Light Shine Award'
Year K - 2

Elias is a respectful and kind student who consistently puts his best effort into
all that he does. He approaches his learning with a positive attitude and always
works hard to complete independent activities. Elias demonstrates how Strong,
Smart and Proud he can be by making good choices both inside and outside of
the classroom. He is a thoughtful and caring friend and is always willing to help
those around him. Elias is to be commended on the fantastic improvement in
his attendance. Miss Cusack, K/1C and all of CPS are very proud of you. Well
done, Elias!



'Let Your Light Shine Award'
Year 3 - 6

Georgina Stewart is an entertaining member of 5/6 B who consistently lets her
light shine. She has an infectious personality and keeps her classmates
entertained on a daily basis.Georgina has many interests,horses and physical
culture are just a couple. Her drive to improve in this area is clear and that
passion transfers to all learning areas. She travels a large distance to school
each day however Georgina overcomes this obstacle with resilience and
determination. I am so proud of the work that she has put in this year and hope
she continues to let her light shine.



Sports News

Your paragraph text
Your paragraph text
Your paragraph text

This Friday students competing at
 Western Athletics will be travelling

 to Dubbo. Good luck to you all.

The Sucessful students from Lachlan Athletics receiving
their Awards at Assembly.



Learning Support
CPS have been fortunate to have Eliza and Ryan from Marathon Health
return to school to conduct hearing assessments with some of our students.
During this week many students from Kindergarten to Year 6 have had their
ears checked and their hearing assessed. Results will be sent home with
students in Week 10 with any recommendations that are needed to be
followed up on. 



Attendance Goals

Your paragraph text



Attendance Matters

sick with vomiting
out of town for medical appointment
or family funeral.  

At CPS we understand how important it is for children to attend school
regularly and on time. 
Please support your child to be at school every day and if they are sick or
need to be away then please provide a reason as to why. For the reason to be
justified it needs to be detailed as to why they are absent and for each day of
absence e.g. 

 Call the school office- Ph: 6895 2134
Send a note in with your child
Send a message via the school app
Reply to the SMS that you should receive if 

You can explain an absence in a number of ways: 

your child is absent . 

Lets all work together to improve attendance 
so your child can learn, succeed and thrive 
at school. 



Kindergarten News

Teddy Bear Picnic
KB and Kinder students in K/1C had a lovely time on our excursion! We

came into our classrooms on Tuesday morning and saw that our class toys
had been busy at Chamens buying some picnic food for us. After lunch, we

walked to the town park, ate our yummy food and had a play with our
friends. We then came back to school just in time to have our pizza party!



Stage One News

Your paragraph text

Your paragraph text

This week students in Stage One travelled to Dubbo to visit Taronga Western
Plains Zoo, with an early start to make the most of a massive day. Whilst there,
students were able to see, discover and learn about amazing animals from
continents across the world. Students also visited the Educational Centre to learn
some interesting facts about ‘backyard’ creatures.  The zoo adventure finished with
a stop at the Wildlife Hospital to see how injured and sick animals are cared for.  
Stage One staff are very proud of the STRONG, SMART and PROUD  behaviour
displayed by students as they represented Condobolin Public School.



Stage Two News

Stage 2 Dance

Stage 2 have been learning about a variety of different dances around the world.
These students have been learning about Greek, Indonesian, Bollywood and
Wiradjuri dances. We have also been looking at the differences between the
dances including costumes, movements and the type of music that different

cultures and nationalities dance to. What an exciting time to be in Stage 2!



Stage Three News

Stage 3 Excursion to Lake Burrendong



Library News

If your child has any overdue library books at home, please make sure they return them to school ASAP. Students
will receive 5 Good Ones for each overdue book they return no matter how long they’ve had it.

A message from Mrs King...
Library Timetable.

Below is the timetable showing what day each class visits the library to borrow books for classroom reading and to take
home.

If you would like your child to borrow books for reading at home, please remind them to take a library bag or plastic bag to
school on the set day for their class.

Students are allowed to borrow 2 books each week to take home.

Book Fair
Term 4 will again see the book Fair return

Stay tuned for more information



Backflips Against
Bullying

BACKFLIPS AGAINST BULLYING
Last week all students K-6 enjoyed a presentation by Backflips
Against Bullying. Students learnt what bullying is, what it looks
like, what they can do to prevent it and how to seek help if they

need it. Much of the discussion was around cyber bullying.
The presentation was fun and interactive with lots of students and

staff involved. 



SACC News!

Playgroup 2023!

 .

Finishing off Term 1 with an Easter Hat
Parade

COMING UP!
Tuesday- SaCC playgroup 10am

Wednesday- Bibs n Burps 10:30am
13th September - Healthy Bubs &

Kids session with NSW Health
THURSDAY 14TH SEPTEMBER BORN

TO READ SPECTACULAR
Thursday- Pre-K Learners Transition

to School 10:30am
Friday- Mini Movers returning weeks

1 -4 term 4
weeks 6-10 Preschool Transition to

School
14th September Born to Read Spring

Story Spectacular!

TRANSPORT CAN NOW BE OFFERED FOR
FAMILIES ATTENDING PLAYGROUP OF A
TUESDAY - SEE UPDATED FLYER BELOW

SaCC & Catholic Care Playgroup show
display 2023



School News!

Playgroup 2023!

 .

Finishing off Term 1 with an Easter Hat
Parade

Kindergarten Paint and Snack ‘Angry Emu’



 PBL News

Playgroup 2023!

 .

Finishing off Term 1 with an Easter Hat
Parade

 PBL Update Week 9
Students at Condobolin Public School have been completing their

PBL lessons on a Monday afternoon between 1-1:30. The PBL Focuses
for each Stage this fortnight are:

Early Stage 1: Hands and Feet to Yourself.
Stage 1: Show Self-Control.

Stage 2: Help Others by Doing Your Best.
Stage 3: Think before You Act.

K6P and K6S: Have a Go.

The graph below shows what students are putting their hard earned
good ones towards for demonstrating positive behaviours during

lessons and on the playground.





The NSW State Aboriginal Education Consultative
Group committee has provided Condobolin local
AECG with resources from their Covid-19 funding.

This funding is to support local AECG’s and students
with resources in the form of a gift card.

On behalf of the Condobolin AECG committee, we are
pleased to present one gift card along with a

certificate to a student who attends Condobolin
Public School.

The award is for a student who participates in the
classroom and achieves to the best of their ability.

They show respect to others while maintaining their
cultural commitments.

I am excited to announce this deadly student is…

Sharnay Hines

Congratulations Sharnay and keep up the great work!



CPS Road Safety








